Patient Representative Group Meeting-Wawn Street Surgery

Date: Tuesday 28th January 2014 at 6 p.m.

Attendees: Dr Caroline Gill, Debbie Hamilton, Sharon Tufts, along with ten members of the PRG.

Apologies: Joanne Macauley, along with three members of the PRG.

Chairman's welcome: Vice chair stood in as chair as apologies given by Chairman who has resigned from the PRG group, the Chairman was thanked for all his time given to the group. 

Matters Arising: Dr Gill spoke of the matter of envelopes sent from the practice with blood test letters enclosed which were found open to the patient. Put less in envelope or quality of envelope? Feed back to the supplier for this. 

Newsletter: One member agreed to take this on, temple plate but in publisher as there is a new one in word to try, the practice to help him with this. Information library can help with matters for current health campaign i.e. Blood in your poo! Dr Gill said depends how people take it in either read it, look at it or listen to the advert. Information on Diabetes was mentioned to show in newsletter. A time scale for publishing the newsletter was left pending.

Notice Board: Two members had sent in posters for a healthy Eating Xmas, over the Xmas period both members had not seen these on the notice board. Practice apologised for this. 

Member: updated on PCCG group she attends once a month on 5/12/13 was discussed could all groups come together? There are 29 at the moment, lots of discussion on this. Copy of this is on notice board. 

Practice Report: Dr Gill spoke of the outcome of the practice survey, members read this, survey returned 117 in total. Queries were patients ticking more than 1 box! Not fully completed! It was negotiated for all members to do a questionnaire and send it back to the practice. Complaints of telephone system arose; Debbie said they have 6 lines open but 20 patients ringing in! Patients can tend to talk to staff and they are working on this with training for staff. The results and discussions around the PRG local survey along with the Practice Action Plan are detailed in a separate document.

Care Data- Patient Choice was discussed, with the information to read given to members and members had received this information already. It is the patients’ choice to decide what they want to do. 

Appointees for Chair person and Vice Chair, secretary and Vice Secretary. 
Another member was elected as chair, a new vice chair was elected, a new secretary was elected, and the previous secretary was elected as vice secretary as there was no willing members to do this. 

One existing member has resigned from PRG. 
New member was welcomed: 

Next meeting is Tuesday March 25th March 2014 at 6pm. 
